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THE PARKLANDS OF FLOYDS FORK

“As we reflect on 2023, I feel immense 
pride in our team’s work sustaining and 
enhancing The Parklands to better serve 
the community, and gratitude towards 
those who helped make it all possible. 
From expanding educational initiatives to acquiring new land 
for recreation, last year truly showcased our commitment to 
providing natural spaces and programs catering to the diverse 
needs of our visitors. My heartfelt gratitude goes to each of 
you for your support that has made these accomplishments 
possible. Together, we’ve laid the groundwork for even greater 
achievements ahead.”

 - Dan Jones, Parklands Founder & Chairman

A NOTE FROM  
OUR FOUNDER

Daniel H. Jones
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A YEAR OF GROWTH
David F. Morgan, Parklands President

Dear Friends of The Parklands,

2023 has been yet another great year for The 
Parklands thanks to your support. As a visitor-and-
donor supported public park, every donation is vital 
to continue enhancing The Parklands and providing 
safe, clean, fun, and beautiful spaces!

Growth has been a hallmark of 2023 in many ways. 
From growing support to growing programs, it’s 
because of you that we are making a difference in 
our community. The S.E.E.D. Program, our field trip 
scholarship program that removes financial barriers 
to ensure underserved youth can access our Outdoor 
Classroom, provided over 10,500 experiences in 
2023. That’s over 10,500 students’ lives you have 
helped change.

But the most exciting way we grew in 2023 is in acreage! In December, we announced that The 
Parklands acquired 664 additional acres in Broad Run and Turkey Run Parks, putting us at over 
4,000 acres of parkland full of vital native flora and fauna. While the area is not open to the 
public yet, we are thrilled to continue providing these world-class spaces!

We remain committed to providing opportunities for people of all ages and abilities to engage 
with nature and escape the chaos of everyday life. Whether that looks like fishing in our 
various waterways, walking along trails, biking the Louisville Loop, or just relaxing on benches 
scattered throughout the landscape, your generosity allows us to provide these spaces at a 
world-class standard.

The Parklands works to ensure a sustainable future for Louisville not only environmentally, but 
by offering amenities that improve the mental and physical well-being of all who visit. Your giving 
makes a difference in The Parklands and your community. Thank you for your support!

Sincerely,

David F. Morgan
President, The Parklands of Floyds Fork
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HEALTH & RECREATION 
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3.4 MILLION VISITS 
in 2023

80+ MILES
of trails for hiking, biking, and paddling

3 Playgrounds &

 2 Spraygrounds 



This past year, we added 664 acres of parkland to Turkey Run Park and Broad Run 
Park – the latter addition being the largest single land acquisition in The Parklands’ 
history. This new acreage allows us to extend the vision behind The Parklands 
by setting aside additional intentional green space in a rapidly developing city, 
ensuring future generations will continue to have access to these vital spaces.   

While not open yet, the parcel of land in Broad Run Park, aptly named The 
Parklands Preserve, will likely be used as a large nature preserve with hiking trails 
through its rolling hills, wooded spaces, grasslands, and wildflowers – including 
the endangered Kentucky glade cress, found in additional areas of The Parklands.  
We look forward to providing visitors with more opportunities to explore and enjoy 
Kentucky’s natural landscape.  

“Guided by Frederick Law Olmsted’s philosophy of preserving green spaces in “Guided by Frederick Law Olmsted’s philosophy of preserving green spaces in 
growing communities to foster a connection with nature, we have continued to growing communities to foster a connection with nature, we have continued to 
extend that work and commitment to better serve our local community.extend that work and commitment to better serve our local community.” ” 

- Dan Jones, Parklands Founder & Chairman 

THE PARKLANDS IS GROWING

In December, we announced the opening of our new Poetry Trail! This 0.4-mile gravel 
path shooting off the Humana Grand Allee Country Lane Walk was reimagined, 
featuring poets from times and cultures near and far from our own.  

Our team created an immersive and sensory experience encouraging visitors to 
slow down and fully engage with their environment. We were so grateful for the 
opportunity to offer a new way for visitors to connect better with both the Kentucky 
landscape and themselves.  

THE PARKLANDS POETRY TRAIL

664  
TOTAL ACRES
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10,595 underserved students  
from Title I schools reached through 
 field trips, outreach & camps in 2023

19,000 educational experiences in 2023  
&

 167,830+ total experiences since 2013
805 Wednesday Wonders 

participants in 2023

EDUCATION
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The Parklands’ S.E.E.D. (Stewardship, Education, Exploration, Discovery) Program connects 
underserved youth to nature through hands-on, science-based programming throughout the school 
year in the classroom and at The Parklands. Luhr Elementary, a S.E.E.D. partner school since 2020, 
has seen the impact of this program through several generations of students.  

During their time with The Parklands, students engage with nature in ways many of them do not 
have access to regularly. Only half of the students at Luhr Elementary have access to a local park 
or playground near their home, and these parks often don’t offer the same ability to “un-plug” that 
The Parklands does. These students especially love fishing and searching for crayfish in Floyds Fork 
with Interpretive Rangers. “Our partnership with The Parklands has given our students investigative 
learning experiences that spark curiosity and interest in the world outside of the classroom walls,” 
said Gretchen Mueller at Luhr. “They beam when they see the Interpretive Rangers at school.” 

Over time, our Interpretive Rangers develop a bond of respect and trust with the students at Luhr. 
This trust stokes a desire to learn and love for nature and natural science that pervades more than 
just their education. Teachers at Luhr have seen a notable increase in the kids’ interest in nature, 
parks, and natural science during their time partnered with The Parklands through S.E.E.D., making 
an invaluable difference for teachers and students alike.

S.E.E.D. PROGRAM SPOTLIGHT
“Students remember the experiences “Students remember the experiences 
they have at The Parklands and with they have at The Parklands and with 
Interpretive Rangers. For educators, Interpretive Rangers. For educators, 
it doesn’t get any better than this. it doesn’t get any better than this. 
Thank you for giving us access to Thank you for giving us access to 
valuable experiences that connect valuable experiences that connect 
classroom content with nature. classroom content with nature. 
Our school, students, and families Our school, students, and families 
truly appreciate The Parklands’ truly appreciate The Parklands’ 
commitment to education.”commitment to education.”

- Gretchen Mueller,  
Luhr Elementary School 

The Parklands hosts several free educational public programs throughout the year, reaching over 500 
families in 2023. One of our most popular public programs is our quarterly Junior Explorer events. Each 
of these family-oriented programs explores a new and exciting natural science topic with games, crafts, 
experiments, and more, targeting children anywhere from pre-K to 12 years old.

We kicked off the 2023 Junior Explorer season in January with Squirrel Day, where families got the 
opportunity to eat like squirrels by making their own trail mix, engineer and test their own gliding 
squirrel, and go on a biofluorescent flying squirrel night hike – among other fun activities. During 
everyone’s favorite summer event, the Turtle Derby, turtles from nature centers across Louisville – 
including our own Ranger Russell – battled it out on the racetrack for World Turtle Day! In August, we 
threw our local pollinators a party at the Bee Bash by building habitats, learning how to spot bees in our 
area, and enjoying a beekeeping demonstration from local beekeepers. We closed out Junior Explorer 
with Grossology in October where we learned the science behind all kinds of gross but natural things. 

Junior Explorer has allowed The Parklands to connect with the community in ways we never thought 
possible, bringing families together and teaching kids to appreciate and love nature! 

JUNIOR EXPLORER



ENVIRONMENT

70,020 trees planted since opening

2,000 acres of forest managed in 2023

450 species of native plants

460 acres of meadows managed
242 total species of mammals,

 fish, amphibians, & birds
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PRESERVING THE KENTUCKY GLADE CRESS

Leavenworthia exigua / Kentucky Glade Cress

Kentucky glade cress is a rare, delicate plant species found in The Parklands of Floyds Fork. This flower is exclusive 
to Kentucky, thriving in its unique limestone habitats. Within The Parklands, it finds its niche in open glades and 
rocky outcrops, where its vibrant yellow flowers and lobed leaves add a touch of color to the landscape. 

Despite its small size, the Kentucky glade cress plays a vital 
role in the local ecosystem: 

•	 Contributing to local biodiversity by providing  
habitat and food for various pollinators, like bees  
and butterflies 

•	 Stabilizing soil and preventing erosion in the rocky 
habitats where it roots 

However, Kentucky glade cress faces threats from habitat 
loss, invasive species, and environmental degradation. 
Efforts within The Parklands of Floyds Fork aim to conserve 
this rare plant by maintaining its natural habitat, monitoring 
populations, and raising awareness.  

The Parklands glade cress populations have seen steady 
growth in the years since plant management work 
commenced. Glade cress populations have even spread 
into other areas of The Parklands including the new 
508-acre tract in Broad Run Park. By safeguarding the 
Kentucky glade cress, our horticulturists not only ensure 
the survival of a unique and beautiful plant species but also 
help maintain ecological balance and biodiversity in The 
Parklands for future generations.

“Our team works diligently to protect and enhance glade cress populations over the years by maintaining a habitat conducive to its growth. 
Historically, bison or cattle would have maintained this habitat’s health by grazing, but today our Natural Areas team mimics this through 
invasive species removal, erosion prevention, siltation mitigation, and increasing sunlight exposure.  We also contract with an environmental 
services expert to conduct regular population surveys in The Parklands and give perspective on our conservation efforts so that we continue to 
ensure this rare and vital plant thrives here for years to come.” 

A NOTE FROM OUR HORTICULTURE TEAM
Aaron Boggs, Director of Horticultre and Natural Areas 



CLEAN
At The Parklands, ensuring visitor safety is our foremost 
commitment. We place a strong emphasis on security 
measures, amenity safety standards, and visitor safety!  

•	 Dedicated Rangers monitor park road and lots, and we 
maintain partnerships with local police and first responders. 

•	 Regular maintenance of amenities promptly addresses any 
issues ensuring safety standards.  

•	 Our “Park Smart” initiative encourages personal practices 
to proactively avoid incidents and raises awareness of safe 
park usage by our visitors.

•	 The Parklands Team consistently prioritizes the placement, 
verbiage, and design of signs that aim to improve park 
safety, including wayfinding and park rules signage.  

Given the significant influx of visitors to The Parklands 
each day, well-maintained trails and clear open spaces are 
paramount in enhancing visitor experiences.

•	 Our dedicated operations team commits to the 
meticulous cleaning and maintenance of restrooms, 
facilities, and sports fields. 

•	 Our staff works tirelessly even in the aftermath of 
severe weather and disasters to promptly restore 
affected areas, ensuring a clean and safe environment 
as quickly as possible. 

•	 Trail technicians strive to keep Parklands trails easily 
accessible and clean throughout the year and keep 
grounds along the Louisville Loop neat and orderly. 

The Parklands is an indispensable community resource for families of all walks of life to gather and immerse themselves 
in world-class park experiences. Our dedication to creating safe, clean, fun, and beautiful green spaces draws in visitors 
from a wide range of places seeking an enhanced outdoor experience. As a visitor-and-donor supported public park, 
The Parklands can go above and beyond for its visitors because of the generosity of the community! Whether you seek 
adventure, relaxation, or connection, The Parklands offers something for everyone! 

INVESTING IN OUR COMMUNITY

SAFE
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FUN BEAUTIFUL
The Parklands is meticulously designed to showcase the 
splendor of Kentucky’s landscape.

•	 Each feature, from bridges resembling leaping deer to 
pavilions mirroring the gentle flow of creeks, is crafted 
with careful attention to detail reflecting its surroundings. 

•	 Our expert horticulture team is constantly searching for 
ways to improve the health of local flora and fauna while 
remaining true to The Parklands aesthetic.  

•	 The Parklands utilizes native species across a variety 
of habitats and combats invasive species to provide 
unexcelled access to the natural Kentucky landscape.  

With such a wide variety of amenities, trails, venues, and 
programs, people of all backgrounds and abilities can find a 
way to enjoy a day at The Parklands. 

•	 A sprawling network of hiking, biking, and paddling trails 
stretching over 80 miles beckons outdoor enthusiasts. 

•	 Visitors host memorable events or enjoy simple leisurely 
activities amongst natural beauty. 

•	 Our educational & family programs cater to all age groups, 
exploring the joy of curiosity and learning. 

•	 The Parklands’ exceptional playgrounds and spraygrounds 
keep kids engaged all day. 
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THE PARKLANDS & WLKY 5K
The Parklands & WLKY 5K, held on Saturday, June 3, 2023, at Beckley Creek Park, 
marked our inaugural collaboration with WLKY for a race benefiting The Parklands. 
With both virtual and in-person options, the event drew nearly 900 participants, 
making it our largest to date and demonstrating substantial community support and 
engagement. The success of the event was made possible thanks to the unwavering 
support of our sponsors and the enthusiasm of our participants, as well as those who 
came out to cheer them on! 
Thank you to Event Co-Chairs Julie Beam and Annette Cox for their help and dedication to this event. 

THE PARKLANDS EDUCATION LUNCHEON
The Parklands Education Luncheon, held on Thursday, May 18, 2023, at the Galt 
House, brought together nearly 400 community leaders, entrepreneurs, and park 
enthusiasts to celebrate and support The Parklands Outdoor Classroom. This 
remarkable event raised nearly $200,000, vital for maintaining and advancing 
Louisville’s premier outdoor science-based education program. We were thrilled to 
welcome students from Luhr Elementary, one of our partner elementary schools, 
whose enthusiastic presence helped underscore the profound impact of outdoor 
learning experiences that The Parklands Education Team provides. 

Special thanks to our Parklands Education Luncheon Steering Committee:
Kristen Byrd (Chair) 
David Wood  

The Parklands is a sanctuary for outdoor recreation and rejuvenation, made possible by the steadfast generosity of our community. 
Operating without annual tax dollars, we rely on revenue generated through various fundraising events in collaboration with traditional 
donations to sustain and operate The Parklands regularly while continuing to enhance amenities and experiences. Key events like The 
Parklands Education Luncheon, The Parklands & WLKY 5K, and Field & Fork are essential for a visitor-and-donor supported public park, 
enabling us to continue providing safe, clean, fun, and beautiful park experiences 365 days a year for free. Due to the incredible support 
of people like you, 2023 marked yet another successful year of sustaining and preserving The Parklands for generations to come.

FUNDRAISING EVENTS

Patrick Krumme
Rich Lechleiter

Todd Lanham
Kristin McCall
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The 11th annual Field & Fork fundraiser on Saturday, 
September 14, 2023, at the Brown Forman Silo Center 
in Turkey Run Park was truly remarkable. It offered a 
delightful evening under the stars with Kentucky cooking, 
captivating live music, and an exhilarating live auction. 
Amidst the cherished memories, the true highlight was 
the remarkable generosity shown in the amount of funds 
raised for The Parklands. Thanks to the unwavering spirit of 
giving exhibited by of all those who supported the event, we 
surpassed all expectations, setting a new record of funds 
raised to advance our vision of serving the community by 
delivering world-class park experiences daily.

Thank you to our 2023 event sponsors, as well as 
everyone who supported the event, including our 
volunteer Field & Fork Committee: 

Jessica & Mac Thompson (Chairs)
LouAnn Atlas
Julie Beam
Skipper Martin

Lisa Petry
Laura Petry
Larry Williams
David Wood

FIELD & FORK



** Expenses per 2023 Form 990. 
*** The Parklands has more than $123 million of land, roads, bridges, 
buildings and equipment, at cost, that create a safe, clean, fun and 
beautiful visitor experience.

* Revenue per 2023 Form 990 totaled $12,621,523,  
which included $6,704,076 of cash/in-kind donations  
for land acquisition.

SUMMARY OF ASSETS
Cash & Cash Equivalents $2,074,035
Pledges Receivable $1,033,704
Other Current Assets $158,126
Land, Buildings, and Equipment, Net*** $94,539,524
Total Assets $97,805,389

SUMMARY OF LIABILITIES
Current Liabilities $348,055
Long-Term Debt $0
Total Liabilities $348,055

NET ASSET BREAKDOWN	
Net Assets without Donor Restrictions $95,509,903
Net Assets with Donor Restrictions $1,947,431
Total Net Assets $97,457,334

REVENUE*

2023 Parklands Fund Donations $3,936,667 67%
 See 2023 Parklands Fund Summary (Right)

Endowment Support $440,400 7%

Restricted For Future Operations $251,263 4%
Earned Revenue $861,505 15%
Maintenance and Capital Support $427,612 7%

 Revenue - Operations $5,917,447

EXPENSES**

Programming Expenses $6,368,272 85%
      Programming - Operating Expenses $3,358,968

      Programming - Non-Cash Depreciation $3,009,304

Management & General $468,482 6%
Fundraising $630,829 9%

Total Expenses $7,467,583

Thank you for supporting The Parklands in 2023. Because we receive no tax revenue for annual operations, we rely on three main sources to 
fund this community asset: your donations, earned income from facility rentals and programming fees, and support from the 21st Century Parks 
Endowment. Together, these sources ensure a sustainable future for The Parklands.

2023 INVESTMENT REPORT

PROGRAMMING
85%

MANAGEMENT AND GENERAL
6%

FUNDRAISING
9%

PARKLANDS FUND DONATIONS
67%

ENDOWMENT  
SUPPORT

7%
EARNED  

REVENUE
15%

RESTRICTED
FOR FUTURE
OPERATIONS

4%

% OF 
OPERATIONS

REVENUE

% OF CASH
EXPENSES

MAINTENANCE  
AND CAPITAL  

SUPPORT
7%
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The Parklands Fund is the annual campaign that funds daily maintenance and operations of The Parklands. 

2023 PARKLANDS FUND SUMMARY

2,088 UNIQUE DONORS GAVE  3,015 GIFTS:

1,965 INDIVIDUALS 104 BUSINESSES 19 FOUNDATIONS

15

$3,936,667
in total cash gifts raised for 2023 Fund 



PARKLANDS CHAMPION
$25,000+
21st Century Parks Endowment, Inc.
Carla and Bryan Brown
The Bufford Family Foundation
Annette Cox
FourEvergreen Foundation, Inc.
Jean Frazier
Sandra Frazier
Gheens Foundation Inc.
Marlene and J. David Grissom
Henry V. Heuser Jr.
Charlotte and Randy Hockensmith
The Humana Foundation
Drs. Lisa and Daniel Jones
JPMorgan Chase
Jenny and Charles Marsh
John Moore and Patti Pugh-Moore 

Family Fund
Nicklies Foundation Inc.
Premier Packaging, LLC
John H. Schnatter
Sterling G Thompson Company LLC
Krista and Chase Stevens
WLKY-TV

PARKLANDS STEWARD
$10,000-$24,999
Allegiant Construction
Samuel H. Klein Family Foundation - 

June & Stanley Atlas
Anthony Balbach
Elizabeth Jenkins and Jack Ball
Julie Beam and Rich Hornung
Diane and Jim Bloem
Bowling Nursery, Inc.

Boyd Company
Buffalo Construction
R. Lawrence Caperton
Kathy and Michael Davis
Flynn Brothers Contracting, Inc.
G&M Maintenance Services Inc.
Hardscuffle, Inc.
Rhonda and Bryan Johnson
Shane Leavell
Abby and Fairleigh Lussky
MAC Construction & Excavating, Inc.
Jay and Lisa Mackin Donor Fund
Main Street Realty, Inc.
Metzger Family
Michter’s Distillery
Mildred V. Horn Foundation
Mary and Ted Nixon
Kathy and Bud Orr
Paul Ogle Foundation, Inc.
Lynda and Ken Payne
Lisa and Dan Perkins
The Ramsey Family
Jason Rice
The Robert W. Rounsavall, Jr.  

Family Foundation, Inc.
Rogers Group, Inc.
Terri and Russell Saunders
Lindy Street
Jessica and Mac Thompson
White Clay Consulting
Keith Williams
Barbara and Bill Young

PARKLANDS PROVIDER
$5,000-$9,999
Alden Donor Fund
William O. Alden III
Angel’s Envy
LouAnn Atlas and Ryan Coady
Bellarmine University
Linda and Fred Benz
Sueleal and Robert Berlin
Cary Brown and Steven Epstein
Brown-Forman Corporation
ChromaLuxe
Catherine and Daniel Close
Michelle and Paul Costel
The Cralle Foundation, Inc.
Jennifer Currens
Linda Dabney
Dentons Bingham Greenebaum
Dunbar Foundation
Bernard Fineman
Frost Brown Todd LLC
Mary B. and Robert C. Gatewood
Stephen Gault
The GeoRosa Fund
The Glenview Trust Company
Barbara and Allen Kannapell
Kelley Construction
Maureen and Gary Kingry
Kroger Company
Mary Jude and Dr. Scott Kuiper
LBMC
The Richard A. Lechleiter Family
Mackin Family Foundation
Mercedes-Benz of Louisville
Elizabeth and James Moore
Michelle Wells and Scott Neff
Norton Healthcare Inc.
Karen and Hank Robinson
William Scearce
Texas Roadhouse
United Investment Group LLC
UofL Health
V. V. Cooke Foundation
Cathy and Jerry Warner
Susan and David Wood
Yum! Brands, Inc.

PARKLANDS PRESERVER
$1,000-$4,999
180 Productions
The Ahrens Family Foundation
Mary Kay Jones Alberg
Debbie and Russell Alexander
Algood Food Company
Larie and Dr. Barry Allen
Tyra and Jeff Amrein
Catherine and Irving Bailey
Baird
Stacey and Robert Banks
Barlow Wealth Partners
Trina Barto
Ned Bass
Bellwether Enterprise  

Real Estate Capital LLC
Kyle Bianconcini
James Bills
Biscuit Belly
Andy Blieden
Nikki and Dennis Bonifer
Christen and Michael Boone
Gayle and Monty Boyd
Marcia and Gregory Brey
Christina Lee Brown
Portia and Jerry Brown
Kathie and Dr. John Buchino
Building Industry Association  

of Greater Louisville
Robin and David Burch
Teri and Greg Burch
Business First of Louisville
Heather and Chris Calamita
Tammy and Tim Callahan
Susan and Dr. Jeffrey Callen
Capstone Realty, Inc.
Carol and Robert Carnighan
Pam Carter
Catholic Community of St. Patrick
Celia and Scott Catlett
Caudill Seed Co. Inc.
CBRE
Cherry Bekaert
Carole and Rob Christian
Clanton-Dowds Family Fund
Clark and Riggs Printing Inc.

Joe Clickner
Gena and Douglas Cobb
Chenault Conway
Drs. Christine and Larry Cook
Rose Cooper and Allen Bush
Crawford Charitable Fund
D. D. Williamson & Co., Inc.
Dahlem Realty Co.
Kathy and Joe Daley
Kayla and Aaron Daley
Dauenhauer Plumbing, Heating & Air
Mary Jo and Glenn Davis
Ross Davison
Jenni and Phillip Deamer
Dean Dorton
Patrick and Rita Debes Family Foundation
Deming Malone Livesay & Ostroff CPAs
Donna and Charles Denny
Dinsmore and Shohl, LLP
Duane Realty Group
Mark Duffee
Lee Ann and Scott Earwood
Eclipse Bank
EQT Exeter
Fastline Marketing Group
Maura Fennell
Fifth Third Bank
FORTNA
The Gibbs Foundation
Ray Glass
The Graff Family Giving Fund
Gray Ice Higdon, PLLC
Sanela and Nick Graziose
Greenscapes Lawn & Landscaping
Kim and Greg Greenwood
Habitat for Humanity of Metro 

Louisville
H. David Hale
Jim Hale
Joe Hale
Hamm Family
Stacy and Matthew Hartlage
Carol Hebel
Hebel & Hornung, PSC
Antonia Mudd and Helen Heddens
Michael Hendricks
Mark Hershman

THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS
Thanks to the generosity of individuals, organizations, 
corporations and foundations throughout the community, 
The Parklands is able to provide world-class amenities and 
programs. Those listed here contributed $250 or more to the 
2023 Parklands Annual Fund and agreed to be recognized. 
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Peggy and Gene Hoffman
Betty and Joe Humphrey
Linda Hundley and Douglas Cornelison
Denise and Clarence Jones
Diane and Dr. David C. Jones
Richard and Anne Jones Charitable Fund
Barbara and Bill Juckett
Tricia and Dr. Jim Julian
Donna and Dr. Steve Kamber
KCC Companies
Maggie and Benton Keith
Sarah and Paul Keith
Sara and Michael Kelley
Laura and Michael Kennedy
Kentucky Country Day School
Debbie King
Kosair for Kids
Judith and Karl Kuiper
Stephen Lannert
Charlene and Jim Leason
Joan Lenahan
Barbara and Stephen LePrell
LG&E and KU Energy LLC
Anne and Tony Lindauer
Long Run Creek Properties LLC
Sue Ellen Mahaffey and Tim Anderson
Dr. Janine and Mr. Joseph Malone
Claudine and John Mann
Maplewood Foundation
Hana and Skipper Martin
Lori and Michael Martin
Mona and Mark Masaid
Mason Construction & Dev, LLC
Sueanna Masterson
Bruce Maza
McCarthy Strategic Solutions, LLC
Steph and Greg McDearmon
Bridget and Jim McGuire
The Bill and Becky Meyer Giving Fund
John F Miller
Rosanne Miller
The Jerry T. and Laura J. Miller 

Charitable Fund
Mindel, Scott & Associates
Modern Woodmen of America
Susan and Charles Moore
Jane and David Morgan

Morgan Pottinger McGarvey
R. Charles and Sally Moyer  

Charitable Fund
John Murray
Walter E and Janice C Neely 

Charitable Fund
Network for Good
Ellen Ballard and Dennis Neyman
Edith Nixon
Ashley and Andrew Noland
Mary and James Oppel
ORR Corporation
Orvis
Oxmoor Auto Group
Kay and Archie Parsley
Dorothy and James Patterson
Laura Petry
Jackie Pierce
Pinnacle Bank
Pizzazzle Events
Merry-Kay and Steve Poe
Helen Powell
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
QK4, Inc.
RA Consultants, LLC
Raising Cane’s
Edward and Helen Rhawn Fund
Dr. J. Bayard Rice
Donna and Clarence Rode
Ann and Don Rosa
Grace and Irving Rosen
Robert W. Rounsavall, III
Cathi Roy
Wanda and Mike Ryan
Ann and John Schaap
Ann and Ivan Schell
Manfred Schmidt
Sharon and Luke Schmidt
Monique and Michael Schmitt
The Schroering Company
The Schweinhart Living Trust
Ellen Sears
Semonin Realtors
Phylis Semple
Winona and Joseph Shiprek
Laura and Doug Simcox
Ruth Simons

Shirley Simons
Simple Generosity
Julia and Anthony Sirohman
Habdank Foundation
Barbara West and Vertner Smith 

Charitable Fund
Sociable Weaver Foundation
Sophisticated Living
South Louisville Pediatrics
Amy and Lew Spears
Michelle and Mark Spina
Linda and Todd Stephan
Richard Stephan
Shawn and Jim Stevison
Sam Stewart
Alice and Walker Stites
Mary Clay Stites
Stock Yards Bank & Trust Co.
Lee and John Stough
Sue and Terry Strange Fund
Patricia G. Swope
Nancy and Charles Teeple
Robert Tenwalde
UPS Foundation
Carolyn and Julian Van Winkle
Michael Vincenti
Rhonda and Mike Waldridge
Dolores and Jim Ward
Rhonda North and Miller Warren
Janet and Robert Watkins
Hank, Pat and Cher Bear Watson
Margaret and Charles Weiter
Whip Mix Corp.
Doug Whyte
Andrew Williams
Hilary and David Wise
Lillian and Fred Woerner
Wyatt, Tarrant & Combs, LLP
Lisa and Guthrie Zaring

PARKLANDS PARTNER
$250–$999
Colleen and Michael Abate
Carlyn and Bill Altman
Amazon Smile
Maria and Paul Andriot
Archdiocese of Louisville
Wendy Bade
Mary Ellen and Bertrand Baldes
Cara and Jay Baribeau
Constance and Allen Barker
Joan and Thom Barnell
Karen James and Douglas Barnhart
Katy and Jason Barrott
Susan and Michael Bauer
Cynthia and Brad Baumert
Christopher Beard
Jane and Kevin Beck
Beckham Bird Club
Mary Bell and Anthony Little
Elizabeth Bernstrom and Gregory Henes
Lee Purcell Best
Angela and Bill Beyerle
Susan and Dale Black
Brink Bloembergen
Brent Bohr
Cynthia and Roger Boston
Marianna and Andrew Boyd
Peggy and Walter Braden Jr.
Nadine and Mike Brewer
Louise and Scott Brian
James Brown
Meredith Brown
Sue and H. Hewett Brown
Tracy Burba
Betty and Ken Burhans
Patty Ann Burks
Jack Burns
Megan and Stewart Byrne
Susan Byrne and Steve Straub
Kimberly and Philip Campbell
Richard Campbell
The Caroline Christian Foundation, Inc.
Kim and Greg Carroll
Terry and Michael Chapman
Randy Chappell

Reba Clark
Jackie Cobb
Sandra and Timothy Collins
Janet and John Conti
Hope and Todd Cooke
John Cooney
Kim Cory
Costco Wholesale Corporation
Kathy and Steven Cottner
Brent Cotton
Agnes Karleene Cox
Robert Crady
Constance and Michael Csernik
Joya and Forrest Cummings
Jeri and Donald Cundiff
Colleen Cunningham
Sarah Davasher-Wisdom and  

Rodney Wisdom
Jillian and Dr. Thomas Davis
Carol and Billy Day
Angela and Jeffrey Decker
Janet Den Uyl
Chamie and Ward Deters
Susan and Dr. Craig DeWeese
Ute and Doug Dickinson
Rita and Dan Dobson
Lisa and David Domene
Kristina and Austin Dukes
Gentry Easley and Doug Lotz
Megan, Bryan, Sam and Cecilia Eble
Dianne and Bob Egan
Andree Mondor and Marshall P. Eldred Jr.
Marshall Eldred III
Linda and John English
Rae Carol and Brad Ennis
Angie and Ken Ethridge
Mindy and Charlie Farnsley
Wenda and Norman Fischer
Tricia and Pat Forde
James Forsting
Martha and Mark Fouraker
Chelsey and Eddie Franz
Angelia and Michael Fredell
Dianna and David French
Debbie and Ed Galloway
Samuel H. Klein Family Foundation - 

Lee Garlove & Dr. Amy Garlove
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GE Appliances
Sandra and Peter Gerstle
Grace and James Giesel
Connie and Fred Graff
Julie and Bill Grantz
Katie and Joe Greene
Anne and Jerry Greenwell
Ann and Doug Grissom
Group1001
Deborah Gunn
Elisa and Ty Halpin
Sheri and Bard Hamilton
Lee and Jack Hancock
Barbara and Yorke Hanna
Jane Hardy and David Schmidt
Sarah and David Hardy Charitable Fund
Marie Harker
Catherine and Jack Hayes
Tonda and Glenn Haygood
Beth and Scott Hedges
Sarah and Chris Hellman
Joan and Pete Hester
Stephen Hettinger
Janice and Doug Hill
Laura and Lane Hill
Cyndi and Evan Hoffmann
Tami Holley
Matt Holmes
Margaret and William Hoover
Rebecca Houston
Jill and Bill Howard
Bryan Howay
Patty and Tom Huckaby
Jennifer and Robert Hughes
Dr. Lounette Humphrey
Theresa and John Hundley
Ibrahim Imam
Megan Imel
Carolyn and Ken Isenberg
Sheryl Ball and Marc Jackowitz
Cyndi and William James
Lisa Jessie
Karen Newman and Bill Jonstone
Barbara Jones
Eric Jones
Virginia and Arne Judd
Darryl Kaelin

Sharon and Jerry Karem
MaryLynn and David Kempf
Eric Kemple
Margaret and John Kerns
Jason Kidwell
Ben King
Joy and Roger Kobel
Carol and E. Ramsey Kraft
Ed Kruger and Jeff Rodgers
Joan and Dr. Jerome Lacy
Stephanie and Todd Lanham
Emily Ledford Lawrence
Norbert E. Lickteig
Joan Taylor and Dr. Greg Litaker
Bekki and Vince Livingston
Donna and Frank Loch
Louisville Adult League
Jamie and Peter Lovett
Gloria Luber
Bill Lucas
Barbara and Joseph Lush
Stewart Lussky and Bob Jones
Lynn and Dr. Rob Macrae
Anamaria Mahon
Malone Workforce Solutions (Terry 

Malone)
Leslie Malony
Edith Martel and Joe West
Colette and Chris Mattingly
Sandra and Stephen McCreary
Jason McMurry
Christina and Joseph Medley
Cindy Meiners
Judy and Dennis Melear
Ursula and Nick Melhuish
Jenny and Charles Mercer
Kathryn Mershon and Dr. Todd Gardner
Beth and Corey Miller
Carl and Pamela Miller
Roger Miller
Mackenzie and David Mindell
Diana Mitchen
Mollie and Dave Monaco
Nathan Montgomery
Todd Moorman
Mary Page Michel and Mike Morrill
Gail and Wilson Moss

Janeen Mounts
Debra and Ronald Murphy
Dr. Keith Myrick
Celeste and Jeffrey Nall
Lisa and Eric Newton
Amber and Scott Nicely
Beth and Charlie Nicklies
Drs. Deborah and Bernie Novgorodoff
Rebecca and Mark Okruhlica
Marilyn and George Owens
Anthony Parker
Melissa Parshall
Marilyn and Raymond Peak
Lisa Petry
Michelle and Mike Pfeffer
Katie and Chad Pfeifer
Karen Phillips
Theresa and Mark Plummer
Brittney Porter
Krystal Rayevich-Montgomery
John F. Reesor
Angie Reeves
Renda Family Foundation
Patrick Richardson
Melissa A. Richards-Person
Chris Riedel
David, Gwendolyn and Daniel Rinker
Laura Roberts
Steve Robinson
Drs. Tania Condurache and 

George Rodgers
Nan Rohrer
Hannah and Galen Roquet
Tina and Doug Rose
Ashley and Jeff Rosen
Unbridled Women Adventure Race
Kathleen and Steve Rungwerth
Linda and David Russell
Claudia and Robert Schindler
Amy and Ray Scholtz
G. Raymond Schuhmann
Lesa and Gregg Seibert
Douglas Semple
Robyn and Thurman Senn
Dedra and Fred Shafer
Karen and Jim Shaughnessy
Christine Shaw

Sarah and Daniel Sheets
Lora Slade
Allison and Taylor Smith
Drs. Lauren Carcara and Nicholas Smith
Leslie Smith
Laura Shelton and Mark Sobaszko
James Solinger
Cara and Tom Solley
Karen and Dr. George Sonnier
Judy and Mike Staten
Susan Staugas
Barbara and Roland Stayton
Kelli and Craig Stein
Debbie and Mark Stevens
Kathy and Dennis Stevens
Katherine Stinchcomb-Smit and 

Vernon Smit
Dr. Charlotte and John Clay Stites
Marty and Steve Stooksberry
Amy and JR Streeter
Pamela and Dr. Gerald Sturgeon
Catherine and Tommy Sullivan
Summit Construction
Laura and Dr. Kirk Swigert
Ann and Daniel Swintosky
Lori and Mike Tandy
Diane and Eddie Taylor
Anne and Donald Temple
Ellen and Carl Thomas
Emily and Tommy Thomas
Julie and Lee Thomas
Laura Thomas
LuAnn and Greg Thomas
Jeryl and Rob Trail
James Tretter
Beverly Bartlett and Jim Turner
Valentine Family Charitable Fund - 

Linda and Chris Valentine
Sheila and Michael Vinciquerra
Bethany and James Voight
Myrna and Mark VonderHaar
Deborah and George Vranich
Martha and Greg Walker
Rachel and John Walsh
Joyce and James Walters
Jessica and Michael Ward
Mandy and Tanner Watkins

Amanda and Matt Watson
Lisa and Bill Webb
Stephanie and Gary Weidenborner
Susan and David Weihe
Edith Wells
Mimi and Tom Welter
Patti and Bill West
Harvey Wheeler
Ruth Ann and Mike Whitehouse
Bruce Widener
Larry Williams
Anna and Brett Williford
Stephi and Jonathan Wolff
David Wood
Phoebe Wood
Annie and David Yoho
Emily and Darryl Young
Linda and Michael Young
Drs. Janice Yusk and Theodore Hodge
Cindy and Joel Zipperle

Every effort was made to ensure the 
accuracy of our donor list. If your 
name contains an error, please call 
(502) 815-0262 to let us know.
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GIFTS IN MEMORYGIFTS IN MEMORY
Josh Barrick
Nancy and Robert Bell
Inge Bender
William Bernstrom
John Berry
Henry Beyerle
Tom Brooks
John F. Cooper M.D.
Thomas Eaton Dunbar
Ken Eberhart
Clyde Head
Tom Higginbotham
Betty and David Jones
Brad McDearman
Rita Middleton
Landon John Nokes
Peanut
Lillian Proctor Copeland and Jack Proctor
James Harold Rice
William Floyd Simons
Sam Swope
Kent Taylor
Jane Uhling
Tom Wine

GIFTS IN HONOR GIFTS IN HONOR 
Dan Amlung
LouAnn Atlas
Joan Chmielewski
Pamela and Charles Coleman
La Verne and Mike Cook
Linda Cook
Michelle and Paul Costel
Connie and Steve Farmer
Carol Jones
Dan Jones
Ray Kline
Geri Link
Taylor Nord
Jolene and Bruce Reynolds
Staff at the Parklands
Mike Steffan
Tebecca Howell Treviño
Patricia & Henry Watson Jr. and Cher
June Weaver
Keith Williams
David Wood
Meg Young

DONORS TO CAPITAL PROJECTSDONORS TO CAPITAL PROJECTS
Gayle and Monty BoydGayle and Monty Boyd
Jyll and Cary HearnJyll and Cary Hearn
Nancy and Matthew JonesNancy and Matthew Jones
Thorntons LLCThorntons LLC
Keith WilliamsKeith Williams
Dr. Frank WoodDr. Frank Wood

EDUCATION DONORSEDUCATION DONORS
21st Century Parks Endowment Inc.
Brown-Forman Foundation
C.E. and S. Foundation Inc. 
The Gilbert Foundation
Grant’s Giving Foundation
Norton Family Foundation 
PNC Charitable Trust

PARKLANDS LIFETIME MEMBERSPARKLANDS LIFETIME MEMBERS
Annette Cox
Betty Gibbs
Henry V. Heuser, Jr. 
Drs. Lisa and Dan Jones
John Schnatter

2023 SPECIAL RECOGNITION
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Learn more about  Learn more about  
donating in a loved one’s  donating in a loved one’s  
honor or about in-park  honor or about in-park  
commemoratives by contacting  commemoratives by contacting  
Sam Stewart at 502-815-0265 or Sam Stewart at 502-815-0265 or 
sstewart@theparklands.orgsstewart@theparklands.org. . 



Your continued support will positively shape the 
future of Louisville and truly benefit current and future 
generations through access to world-class parks.
Donate today at theparklands.org/donate.

The Parklands of Floyds Fork 
theparklands.org
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